
Minutes of Cedarville Village Council 

Held June 28, 2021  

Council met in regular session on June 28, 2021 with President Pro-Tem Terrell presiding.   Council 

members present were Chisholm, Dawes, Stancliff, and Terrell.  Mr. Brooks and Ms. Ware were excused.   

Minutes:  Minutes of the June 14, 2021 regular meeting were accepted as presented.   

President Pro-Tem Terrell: 

• The Village has received two (2) grants totaling $14,500 from Greene County Parks and 

Recreation for projects at the Community Park – primarily renovating the second (baseball) field 

as was done to the primary (softball) field. 

• On July 10 & 11 a Cedarville Baseball Tournament will be held at Community Park for 8U, 10U, 

12U and 15U leagues.  Village Administrator will be spending time this week getting things 

ready for this event. 

Police Chief Combs:  

• 246 calls in last two (2) weeks. 

• Many “Thanks” to various individuals in the community for their support at the open house for 

the new police department. 

• There are ongoing issues with the alarm system at Dollar General.  The Village Council may need 

to look at (or even create) ordinances related to nuisance alarms. 

 

Village Administrator Furay:  

• Dura-Patching in progress. 

• Three (3) streets will be “micro-sealed” in July (this summer’s street work) 

• Repaired a catch basin near the fire department building. 

• Lots receiving weed notices are taking action in response to them – possibly as a result of the 

increased fines associated with not taking care of the yard. 

 

 

Old Business: None 

 

New Business: None 

 

Warrants:  Warrants in the amount of $27,410.41 were submitted.  Mr. Stancliff moved and Mr. Chisholm 

seconded to approve the warrants for payment.  The motion passed with all ayes.  

Committee Reports: 

• Community Relations – to meet on July 19, 2021. 

• Finance/Utility – to meet on July 5, 2021. 

• Fiscal Officer – provided an update on the status of the bi-annual audit. 

• Solicitor – Mr. Bogenschutz requested funding to attend (virtually) the Ohio Municipal 

Attorney’s Association annual meeting.  Cost for the two-day conference is $500. 

 

Mr. Stancliff moved and Mr. Dawes seconded to approve the Solicitor’s attendance at the 

conference and approved covering the cost.  Motion passed with all ayes. 

• Zoning – No report 



• Parks Director – No report.  

 

 

Council Comments: None 

 

Guests Comments: 

• Ms. Emily Kaster updated Council on the plans for CedarFest.  The committee is requesting 

approval to close Main St (SR 72) for part of one day so that the business district can be an active 

part of the CedarFest celebration.  This will take coordination with ODOT and more research is 

needed prior to Council approval. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m. 


